

Alliance for Flushing Meadows Corona Park
Meeting of the Board of Directors

Billie Jean King National Tennis Center (Indoor Training Facility)

Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Queens

February 1, 2019
9:00am
Chair:  NYC Parks Commissioner Mitchell J. Silver, FAICP

Board Members and Executive Director in Attendance:  Carol Conslato, Ken Cohen, Raul Garcia, Jim Haddad, Andrea Hirsch, Andrew Hollweck, Janice Melnick, Vicky Morales (representing Melinda Katz),  Patty Ornst, Terri Richardson (Tom Finkelpearl), Mitchell Silver, Terry Tang, John Wang, and Daniel Zausner 
Board Members Absent:  Julissa Bisono, James Gennaro, Carl Rodrigues, Edwin Wong, and Victoria Schneps-Yunis
Also in Attendance:  Meira Berkower, NYC Parks, Jean Silva, Flushing Meadows Corona Park Conservancy, and Jacqueline Colson 

Report from Chair
Mitchel Silver asked the committee members to review the minutes from the October 26, 2018 meeting if they had not already done so.  A motion was made to approve the minutes.  All Directors present voted in favor.  

Chair Silver would like to explore the possibility of implementing an annual volunteer/cleanup event with both the Alliance and CAB, similar to the 2017 Earth Day event that the Board hosted.  The Board approved the event and deciding on possibly having the event April 20th.  Final date to be determined through correspondence.  

Report from Executive Director
Janice Melnick gave a brief presentation about the two finalists for the Art in Park open call.  A board member asked if Yvonne’s piece could be interactive.

City Parks Foundation has agreed to continue to be the Alliance’s fiscal sponsor and extend our agreement for another 3 years until the Alliance becomes a 501C-3.  The fee will be the same.

Meira Berkower gave a brief Capital Update and Janice gave an update on the Wayfinding project.

Report from Community Advisory Board 
John Wang noted that the CAB postponed its election for a new Chair and Vice Chair until the CAB updates its By Laws to hopefully attract more participants.  They are hoping to host another Open House and Volunteer event with the Alliance later this year.  
Committee Reports
Finance & Development would like to start a President’s circle, which would allow potential donors to participate and provide guidance and hopefully funding to the Alliance without having to make a commitment to be a Board Member.  
They also floated the idea about having a special reception for the Art in the Park Openings.

There was no report from Governance

Prospect Park Alliance Presentation
Sue Donoghue, President & Park Administrator, graciously presented to the Board an overview of Prospect Parks’ Strategic Plan, Board Member Management Plan, and community participation overview.

New Business 
Andrew Hollweck will be recruiting members for the Alliance for FMCP Strategic Plan Task Force.  In Victoria Schneps- Yunis’ absence, Janice Melnick proposed a Public Relations Committee.  The Board approved this new standing committee.  Victoria Schneps-Yunis will head this committee.   
The meeting adjourned at 10:17 a.m.

